Lawrenceburg Disc Golf Association 
Meeting Minutes

Date: 		Thursday, November 1, 2012
Time: 		6:30 pm  
Location: 	Anderson Co High School cafeteria 
Members in
Attendance: 	Jon Winfrey, Kevin Harris, Ricky Spaulding, Rex Richardson, Allen Miller
		
OLD BUSINESS

· Financial and membership report.
· Kevin Harris distributed the latest financial report.
· Current paid membership count for 2012: 35.
· Election results for 2013 officers
· President: Jon Winfrey
· Vice-president: Ricky Spaulding
· Treasurer: Kevin Harris
· Communications Officer: Rex Richardson
· At-large members: George Hanks, Allen Miller
· 
NEW BUSINESS
· Membership incentive rules - The board voted to set a specified date that a person must be a paid LDGA member in order to receive the full incentive package offered by the board.  Although the incentive package is not known at this time (nor is it guaranteed), memberships paid prior to July 1, 2013 will be entitled to 100% of the incentives.  Memberships paid after June 30, 2013 may only be eligible for limited incentives.
· Bag tags - The board voted to continue the bag tags for 2013.  Ricky Spaulding agreed to order bag tags of a different color for the 2013 disc golf calendar year.  Bag tags will be issued based on 2013 paid memberships and renewals.  In related matters, it was determined that members must bring their tags to the events that they are participating in order to be eligible to obtain a new tag.  It was also approved that a member losing a tag must reimburse the LDGA the sum of $5 before being issued a new tag.   
· 2013 goals - The LDGA goals for 2013 were discussed.  It was agreed upon that the current tournament series continue.  This includes: (1) Slide & Glide tournament (January-February time frame), (2) Capital City Clash (early June, AM only, sanction decision contingent on dates allowed by PDGA), (3) Ace Race (tentatively early to mid August), (4) Autumn Classic (last Saturday in September), and (5) Beware the Bogeyman glow tournament (Saturday before Halloween).  It was also discussed having a new non-sanctioned tournament in April or May at East Frankfort Park.  No decision will be made until pending reviews of the 2013 PDGA tournament schedule are made.
· Course related issues - The board will continue to look for opportunities to improve local courses and encourage input on that matter.  The board continues to pursue the possibility to construct a new course in addition to the possibility of expanding the county park course from 9 holes to 18 holes.  
· League waiver form - A new league waiver form may be available in 2013 that will combine the wordings of both Lawrenceburg and Frankfort waivers into one form.  Rex is going to oversee this proposal.
· Banking bucks - The LDGA banking option was opened for discussion.  It appears that the program and membership perk was well received again last year so no changes will be made for the 2013 disc year.
· Next Meeting - No date was set for the next LDGA meeting.
· Meeting adjourned.
